
 

 

 

 

Albany Ring Road Project  

 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

DECEMBER 2022 

Advanced notice of South Coast Highway and Hanrahan Road / Frenchman 

Bay Road traffic changes 

Construction of the major Albany Ring Road 

interchanges at South Coast Highway and at 

Hanrahan Road / Frenchman Bay Road are 

making good progress, with significant 

earthworks underway. The next stage of 

construction will require several traffic 

changes over an extended period. These 

changes will be implemented from January 

2023 until mid-2024. 

Minor detours and deviations are planned in these 

locations that will impact journeys between Albany 

and Denmark and along Frenchman Bay Road. 

Hanrahan Road / Frenchman Bay Road - 

January 2023 to 2024 

In recent months, a temporary road layout has 

been constructed adjacent to Frenchman Bay Road 

to accommodate traffic during the next phase of 

construction and to separate road users from site 

activities. This layout will become operational in 

January 2023. Access between Lower Denmark 

Road and Princess Royal Drive / Hanrahan Road for 

cyclists and road users will be via a loop along 

Frenchman Bay Road and Woolstores Place. 

The new layout will be signed, and a sealed two-

metre shoulder will be provided for cyclists and 

pedestrians. The speed limit through the works 

area will be reduced and road users should allow 

extra travel time during peak travel periods. 

 

 
Figure 1: Temporary road layout: Hanrahan Road / Frenchman 

Bay Road 

South Coast Highway and Link Road temporary 

alignment - February 2023 to 2024 

We thank residents and road users for their 

patience while the section of Link Road between 

Lancaster Road and South Coast Highway has been 

closed. This section of road will reopen to traffic 

from February 2023. 

The next stage of work in this location includes the 

excavation of part of South Coast Highway and 

construction of a new bridge over the Albany Ring 

Road. To keep traffic moving during this period a 

temporary realignment of South Coast Highway 

will be implemented in February 2023. Light 

vehicles and cyclists along South Coast Highway 

will be diverted to a temporary alignment 



 

 

 

immediately north of the existing highway. This 

temporary alignment will remain in place until the 

new interchange is operational in 2024.  

 
Figure 2: Temporary road layout: South Coast Highway 

What this means for road users 

A temporary speed limit of 40km/h will be in place 

throughout the works. Please proceed with 

caution, allow additional journey time where 

possible and be aware of the changes to the road 

layout. 

Access to businesses will be maintained and 

signposted during construction.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further information  

The project will host community information 

displays in late January to provide local residents 

an opportunity to find out more about the 

temporary road alignments, route options and 

upcoming construction activities. The timing, dates 

and locations will be advised in future 

communications. 

If you would like further information, have any 

questions or concerns our contact details are 

below.  

To stay up to date with the detours, please 

subscribe to the project’s email list by visiting the 

project’s webpage:  

www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/albany-ring-road 

http://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/albany-ring-road

